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New Horizons 

 
My tenure as Senior Warden is rapidly coming to a halt. On January 26, I will have completed my 
three year term (or sentence, based on oneõs perspective) on the vestry, and will be rotating off.   
Fortunately, you will have an excellent incoming Sr. Warden in Tom Haynes. Tom and I have worked 
closely together over the past couple of years, and I know I am leaving the vestry in good hands. 
 
Annual Meeting is on Sunday, January 26, following the 10am service. This is our major   
meeting of the year, and the most important part is the election of four new members of vestry. This 
is not something to be taken lightly. If you are interested in the future of your church you should  
attend this meeting and help to select four new vestry members who love this church and will truly 
represent the wishes of parish as a whole. 
 
The meeting will begin with a potluck luncheon, followed by the meeting. There are signup sheets on 
the large table in the Narthex for people to bring foods and to clean up after the  meeting.  Please 
make every effort to attend this one meeting. We will hear reports of activities, ministries, and  
finances of St. Markõs, and you will receive a booklet with all the reports for you to keep and look at 
later. 
 
As Sr. Warden, I have become very aware that people want to know what the Vestry is doing. So, we 
are continuing to do all we can to make everything more transparent. Beginning last month, the 
minutes of each Vestry meeting are being printed in the Missive, which comes out around the first of 
the month. We will also include a list of the vestry members and anything else that is current. 
 
Vestry meetings continue to be open to the whole parish. Anyone may attend, but of course,  only 
members of Vestry participate in the meetings. We are also posting the agenda for the   upcoming 
vestry meeting in the Narthex in time for Sunday, the day before the next meeting. The agenda is  
usually set about one week before the next meeting. If you feel that some question should be  
considered by Vestry, bring that item to our priest or the Sr. Warden at least one week prior to the 
meeting to get it added to the agenda. 
 
We plan to hold an informal forum at 9am on a Sunday early in each month. There will be no real 
agenda, just whatever you would like to discuss, and a chance for the vestry to keep you informed. I 
led the first forum on Sunday, Dec. 8 and the next will be at 9am on Sunday, Jan. 12. I hope to see 
you there. 
 
Steve Replogle 

Sr. Warden 



 

Sunday , January 12 at 9:00 am  

Steve Replogle will hold  an open Forum in the 

Parish Hall 

Vestry Elections 
 

St. Mark's has four vestry members ending their terms in January, and will need 
to elect four new members. The vestry functions as the leadership council of  
the church, caring for facilities upkeep, financial endeavors, and church policies. 
Serving on the vestry can be a very fulfilling way to offer your gifts of  creativity 
and service to our St. Mark's community. We are looking for positive, dependa-
ble folks who are passionate about St. Mark's to run for vestry at our annual 
meeting in January. If  you are interested or would like to nominate someone, 
please call or email the church office.  
 

Annual Meeting and Potluck - Will be Sunday, January 26, 2020 ð following 
the 10:00 am service.ð This is the meeting where we as a church vote on vestry. 
It is important that all who are able attend.  

 

 Stewardship Corner 
Stewardship is not about fundraising.  Stewardship is about mission - 
Godõs mission in the world, and our mission as followers of Jesus 
Christ.  The vestry, along with the finance committee, are currently 
working on the budget for 2020. We would like for those who havenõt 
yet pledged to consider doing so and return the pledge cards to the 
church office as soon as possible.  If you havenõt received a pledge card 
or need another please contact the church office or a vestry member. 
The vestry would also like to thank those who have already made a 
pledge commitment to St. Mark's. 



Ye Olde 54th Annual Pancake Day  

 

 

 

 

At St. Markõs Episcopal Church 

ром ²Φ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ !ǾŜ - WƻƴŜǎōƻǊƻΣ !w тнплм  

Saturday, January 25th  

сΥол ŀƳ - мнΥлл ǇƳ  
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aŀǊƪΩǎΦ Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭŜǘǎ ǘƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō Řƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƳƻƴŜȅ 
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¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ϷсΦлл ŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ  

ƳŀƛƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƻƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нΦ  
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St. Nicholas Feast Day 

Our second  St. Nicholas Feast Day celebration was awesome.  Before entering the chapel for 
the St. Nicholas service, children left their shoes outside the door.  After services  and a video 
about St. Nicholas they were delighted to discover chocolate coins had been left in their shoes!  
The children were  thrilled when they discover St. Nicholas in the Parish Hall who was there to 
join them cookies and milk and to take a picture. I appreciate the donation of  cookies, milk, 
and hot coco. We are indebted to Perry Moses, who portrayed St. Nicholas.  Perryõs gentle fea-
tures and ways made him the perfect St. Nicholas.  There are some photos of  our St. Nicholas 
Feast Day in the nave.   

 

 


